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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Joint meeting with PPG and Boots Chemist, Truro Health Park

Wednesday 17th June 2015 @ 11.30am

Present
Dr Tom Weake - GP


Liz Wilson – Practice Manager
Caroline Moyses – Administration

Becky Symons – Reception Manager

Laverne Caddy – PPG Chair

Ian McAllister – PPG member

Samantha Piong – Pharmacist (Boots Chemist, Truro Health Park) 


Reason for meeting

Following our annual Patient Participation Group survey (copy of comments given to Samantha) a number of issues regarding the service from the Boots Chemist at the Health Park site were noted.  The PPG decided that it would be a good idea to meet to see if some of the issues mentioned could be remedied.  Dr Weake explained these issues to Sam.  Sam was happy to have increased communication with the GP Practice.
Issues:


Prescriptions not ready in time, sometimes days.
Numerous lost prescriptions.
Liz explained the process of repeat prescriptions and that Electronic Prescribing is a relatively new service, not without its problems.  Our computer Vision software providers (INPS) are aware that there is a slight glitch in the service and are working on a solution to this.  We have had problems with scripts ‘going missing’ for electronic signing and then reappearing on another day.  A positive point of EPS is that we can access the national spine and ‘find’ whereabouts the prescription is.

Boots have also encountered problems with downloading prescriptions and have contacted their software supplier regarding this.  Sam will chase them again.
Sam explained the procedures they follow regarding prescriptions.  They have had many problems with staffing issues over the last 12 months but there is now a Manager in place and they are working hard to create an efficient team; also a new Dispenser from next week.  They are aware that there have been problems with waiting times and are trying to alleviate this. 
A suggestion was made to ask the patient to telephone Boots before their visit – Becky to inform receptionists.  Caroline to add some information to the website.

Missing prescriptions have been a real issue with patients being sent back to the surgery when they have already been collected and signed for by a member of staff from Boots.  Sam has asked if we can take care when putting the prescriptions together to make sure that they do not become folded in a script for another patient.  A collection is made from the surgery around 9.30am and 3.30pm.  There has been a delay in stock arriving and this has created lengths of time for the prescription to be filled as they wait for stock rather than fill half a prescription.  This is particularly difficult with multiple item prescriptions.  If unable to obtain what is requested the patient is informed and they can either wait for delivery and come back to collect or have the option to take their prescription elsewhere.

Home Delivery Service is also offered – there is a cut off time of 11am for pm delivery.  Emergency home delivery is available for antibiotics etc.  The GP must telephone the chemist to let them know it is a home delivery item or an urgent item.  They will then download the prescriptions and urgently dispense.  If a patient has an issue with home delivery they are advised to contact the chemist direct.  The Care Home Team is based at Pydar Street not at THP.  Caroline to update the website concerning Home Delivery Service.  GP’s to liaise with Boots to set up home delivery if it is something they require for their patient.
It was suggested by Sam that Boots would be interested in job shadowing for the pharmacy and the Practice; Becky to liaise with Sam and visit with another member of staff – date to be arranged.  Boots are interested in any feedback about their service and would be happy to receive any survey results we may obtain.

Sam said she would be happy to attend the joint PPG meeting (with 3Spires) in September.  Caroline to send Sam’s email address to Mr Caddy to be included in the invites.

Caroline to add Sam to the MDT email notification list for the monthly meetings.  
MEETING CLOSED: 12.30pm

Minutes by Caroline Moyses
